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May/June 2018 Newsletter

Spring is in the air (finally), and that means we are soon entering
our next "season" - road construction! Although the multi-year
SR 89 roadway project along the West Shore was finally
completed last year , we have more to look forward to this
season (details below), including continued construction on the
new SR 89 alignment and replacement of Fanny Bridge, bike trail
construction north of Meeks Bay, road resurfacing in multiple
areas on the West Shore , and a retaining wall at Emerald Bay.
In addition, it is worth noting that on 5/19 there will be an
evacuation drill for residents in the Kings Beach/Incline Village
communities.

I would also like to reiterate that if you belong to a Homeowners Association (HOA) on the West
Shore, FOWS welcomes the opportunity to update your group on West Shore activities during your
annual HOA meetings this year. Please contact us for more information.

 Finally, please note FOWS' third annual community party will be scheduled for a weeknight during
August! Notices will be sent out when a date is finalized.

FOWS will remain diligent in our efforts to positively influence projects and plans and keep you
informed.
   
Sincerely, 
 
Judith Tornese,
 President

Project updates:

Meeks Bay Marina:

The US Forest Service (USFS) hopes to release the Notice of
Intent/Notice of Preparation (NOI/NOP) this summer to
consider opportunities for restoration, relocating/modifying
some recreational uses, vehicular and pedestrian circulation,
and other actions in the campground, resort, and marina.
Project alternatives may range from full restoration of the
lagoon to renovation of the marina, with a host of different
recreational opportunities in between. It will be important for
the public to provide comprehensive comments and
suggestions on the NOI/NOP because any future alternatives
to the proposed action can only be based off of public comment. In a separate project , treatment of
the marina to remove aquatic invasive plants is anticipated this summer.

https://s.rs6.net/t?e=XtX53cH9vus&c=1&r=1
https://s.rs6.net/t?e=XtX53cH9vus&c=3&r=1
https://s.rs6.net/t?e=XtX53cH9vus&c=5&r=1
https://visitor.constantcontact.com/d.jsp?m=1103522065429&p=oi
https://www.constantcontact.com/index.jsp?cc=DLviral10
http://southtahoenow.com/story/08/18/2017/caltrans-finishes-60m-lake-tahoe-west-shore-project-hwy-89
https://www.placer.ca.gov/news/2018/april/road-improvements
http://southtahoenow.com/story/04/19/2018/roadwork-resume-retaining-wall-project-emerald-bay
http://www.sacbee.com/news/local/article208650844.html
mailto:jqtahoe@sbcglobal.net
https://laketahoeinfo.org/Project/Detail/3806


State Route 89 Corridor Planning (Tahoma to South Lake Tahoe):

SR 89 "Corridor" Planning will begin this summer, and will look at issues like parking along the
highway, curb and gutter, pedestrian access, etc., although a great deal of discussion has focused
on Emerald Bay. Replacing the Bayview Campground with a parking lot is also being considered.
FOWS is included as one of the stakeholder groups for future contact. Click here for more
information on TRPA's Corridor Planning and here for a recent map from TRPA.

 Alpine Meadows to Squaw Valley Base-to-Base Gondola:

The draft Environmental Impact Statement/Report (DEIS/R)
was released on 4/27 ( written comments are due by 6/11
). FOWS will be reviewing the DEIR/S with focus on the analysis
of the proposed alignment of the Gondola, the impacts to the
Granite Chief Wilderness Area (including proposed
infrastructure, scenic, noise, crowding, etc.), traffic impacts,
growth-inducing potential, and other effects. An initial review by
Sierra Watch noted several concerns. The following public
meetings have been scheduled:

5/3 - Squaw Valley Municipal Advisory Council
5/10 - North Tahoe Regional Advisory Council
5/22 - The US Forest Service (Truckee Ranger District) will host an open house from 3-7
p.m.
5/24 - The Placer County Planning Commission will hold a public hearing in Kings Beach. This
was noted as the only public hearing where people could provide verbal comments that
would be replied to in the Final EIR/S.

Former Tahoe City Firehouse Property:

After a multi-year process, two primary concepts for consideration with regards to future
redevelopment of the Firehouse site are being advanced by Placer County: 1) a "Market Hall" with
various other amenities and 2) a multi-use community facility focused on arts and culture. Placer
County staff presented an update and sought guidance from the Board of Supervisors on April 24 .

Other projects: 
 

Fanny Bridge/SR 89 Realignment - Work has resumed and completion is expected this fall
(more details here).

Homewood Mountain Resort (HMR) - According to a representative for HMR there will be no
Master Plan-related construction this summer.

Martis Valley West Specific Plan - On March 12, the California
Superior Court released a decision in the MVW lawsuit,
agreeing the Environmental Impact Report (EIR) had not
adequately addressed emergency evacuation issues, but
disagreeing (with little to no discussion) that the EIR was
inadequate with respect to the analysis of impacts (including
those to the Tahoe Basin). The decision will likely enter the
appeal phase this summer.

Meeks Bay Bike Trail - The project will construct an extension
of the west shore bike trail system south of Sugar Pine Point along SR 89 to Meeks Bay.
Completion is anticipated by the end of fall 2018.

Tahoe City Lodge - The developer has obtained an agreement from Placer County to provide
tourist unit development rights. An agreement with the Tahoe City PUD regarding shared
parking, a new club house, and other arrangements with the Tahoe City Golf Course is also
underway. Construction is anticipated in 2019.

Tahoe Keys Proposed Herbicide Use - While the agencies have yet to release an
environmental document, on a positive note there will be ongoing studies this summer using
non-chemical methods such as ultraviolet light and laminar flow aeration.

Village at Squaw Valley Specific Plan - One aspect of the Sierra Watch’s lawsuit against the
project regarding public meeting laws had its day in court on 3/6. The court date for the
other aspect involving the inadequate CEQA document was recently rescheduled to 5/24.

https://protectgranitechief.wordpress.com/gallery/
http://www.linkingtahoe.com/corridor/
http://friendswestshore.org/wordpress/wp-content/uploads/2018/04/image002.png
https://www.placer.ca.gov/departments/communitydevelopment/envcoordsvcs/eir/squawvalleygondolaproject
https://www.sierrawatch.org/squaw-alpine-gondola-impacts-released/
https://www.placer.ca.gov/bos/district5/macs/squaw-valley
https://www.placer.ca.gov/bos/district5/calendar#/?i=2
https://www.fs.usda.gov/detail/tahoe/about-forest/offices
https://www.truckeesun.com/news/local/forest-service-placer-county-issue-environmental-statement-on-squaw-alpine-gondola-project/
http://www.placer.ca.gov/bos/committees-and-commissions/planning-commission
https://www.placer.ca.gov/news/2018/april/firehouse-properties
http://www.tahoetransportation.org/fanny-new-1
http://friendswestshore.org/wordpress/wp-content/uploads/2018/05/FBridge-5.3.2018-TTD-update.pdf
http://friendswestshore.org/wordpress/wp-content/uploads/2018/04/4.26.2018-FannyBr-update-from-TTD.pdf
http://friendswestshore.org/homewood-mountain-resort-hmr-master-ski-plan-the-draft-eiseir/
http://friendswestshore.org/martis-valley-west-parcel-area-plan-aka-tahoe-ridgeline/
http://www.moonshineink.com/news/martis-valley-west-%E2%80%94-stuck-traffic
https://flh.fhwa.dot.gov/projects/ca/meeks/
http://www.tahoecitylodge.com/
http://friendswestshore.org/wordpress/wp-content/uploads/2017/11/October-November-2017-FOWS-Newsletter-for-web.pdf
http://www.tahoefund.org/tahoe-goes-high-tech-adapt-effects-climate-change/
https://www.keysweedsmanagement.org/the-solution
http://friendswestshore.org/other-activities-affecting-the-west-shore/
https://www.sierrawatch.org/squaw-approvals-broke-state-law-twice-3/
https://www.sierrawatch.org/squaw-court-date-moved-to-may/


Regional and local planning updates:

TRPA Shoreline Ordinances:

TRPA will release the Draft Environmental Impact Statement (DEIS) for a new
set of proposed Shoreline Ordinances in early May that allow more piers, buoys,
boat ramps, and marina expansions. Although there are some changes meant to
benefit non-motorized recreation (e.g. kayaks, SUPs), FOWS would like to see
stronger requirements, including for enforcement. Given motorized boat use has
also increased in recent years and demand is apt to continue to grow, FOWS
hopes the DEIS rigorously analyzes the impacts of motorized watercraft use and
incorporates adequate mitigation.

TRPA Development Rights Strategic Initiative:

TRPA staff are recommending changes addressing multiple components . FOWS is primarily
interested in two aspects of the proposals that would allow:
 

Conversions between different types of uses like commercial, tourist, and residential.
Unfortunately the proposed conversion/exchange rates are only based on one aspect of
vehicle use, and do not consider the timing of traffic related to the use and other local
environmental conditions.
Up to half of the current financial "incentives" that reduce the cost of building affordable
housing to instead be used for moderate-income housing without evaluating how this could
impact future development of much-needed affordable housing.

FOWS is looking for a few good men and women to join our Board! 
Please contact Judith Tornese at jmtornese@aol.com for more information.

Additional ways to support FOWS (at no cost to you):

Save Mart: 

The eScrip Shares program allows shoppers to designate FOWS to receive donations earned through
their purchases; up to 3% of your purchase at Save Mart and other stores will be donated to FOWS
at no cost to you. Sign up for a new account or register your existing account through this link ,
then simply provide your phone number at checkout and funds are donated to FOWS ( click here for
a short instruction sheet to get you started ) .

Amazon Smile: 

We've joined the Amazon Smile program; all you have to do is order from Amazon through this link
and 0.5% of your purchase will be donated to FOWS at no additional cost to you! 

We invite you to contact us to learn more, ask questions, or simply get to know the FOWS
Board. 

Please contact Jennifer Quashnick, FOWS Conservation Consultant, at: jqtahoe@sbcglobal.net , or
Judith Tornese, FOWS President, at: jmtornese@aol.com .

Friends of the West Shore | www.friendswestshore.org

http://shorelineplan.org/timeline/
http://friendswestshore.org/wordpress/wp-content/uploads/2018/04/total-2017-inspections-boats-from-Apr-2018-packet.pdf
http://www.trpa.org/wp-content/uploads/0-DRWG-Feb2018-MTG6_PACKET-Notice_022618.pdf
mailto:jmtornese@aol.com
http://www.escrip.com/wheretoearn/merchantsearch.jsp
https://secure.escrip.com/signin/index.jsp
http://friendswestshore.org/wordpress/wp-content/uploads/2018/01/Escrip-images-of-web-signup2.pdf
http://smile.amazon.com/ref=smi_ge_rl_rd_gw?_encoding=UTF8&ein=46-1356084&ref_=smi_ext_ch_46-1356084_cl
https://secure.escrip.com/signin/index.jsp
https://smile.amazon.com/ref=smi_ge_rl_rd_gw?_encoding=UTF8&ein=46-1356084&ref_=smi_ext_ch_46-1356084_cl
mailto:jqtahoe@sbcglobal.net
mailto:jmtornese@aol.com
http://www.friendswestshore.org/
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